
Prasar Bharati’s response on Cyclone and ARTEE’s thanks on MACP Order 
 
President’s Mail  from Mobile  to To CEO, Member(P) and E.in.C.(TV) at 12.10.13 20:58 hrs 
 
Respected Sir, 
 
A super cyclone Phelini is likely to Cross Odisha Coast shortly. Parts of South and East Zone are likely to be affected. I 
request u to kindly instruct Engg. Heads of all our Stations in such places to be ready for all eventualities and provide 
necessary support to our staff. 
 
Sir our Members played very important role of communicating and saving people at the time of Tsunami. This time also 
we are ready. I request you to make arrangements for safety of our staff as many of our stations are falling in the Area. 
 Thank u. 
 
CEO’s response 12.10.13 at 21:04 hrs  
I have been monitoring myself. 
 
Member(P) 12.10.13 at 21:24 hrs 
Hope all well with God’s Grace. The Cyclone crossed. 
 
E.in.C. (TV) at 12.10.13 at 21:02 hrs 
This has been done. I have already spoken to SZ and EZ ADGs 
 
 
From: Umesh C Sharma <umsharma01@yahoo.com> 
Date: Sun, 13 Oct 2013 09:01:04 -0700 (PDT) 
To: sircar.j@gmail.com<sircar.j@gmail.com> 
ReplyTo: Umesh C Sharma <umsharma01@yahoo.com> 
Subject: Thanks for order about MACP and Prompt Response about Felini Cyclone 

 
Respected Sir, 
  
On behalf on ARTEE I convey our gratitude on clearing all doubts about MACP through issuing order no. Misc-1/30/2013-
PPC Dated 10.10.13 with the Approval of Prasar Bharati Board. This order has come as relief for present employees and 
employees who are waiting for their Retirement benefits after Superannuation. Issuance of this order has enhanced faith 
in pro welfare approach of Prasar Bharati. 
  
Further I also thank you for your prompt response on 12.10.13 on our request of making proper arrangements for 
ensuring safety and security of staff members working in Stations falling in Felini cyclone effected Coastal Areas of 
Odisha and Adhra Pradesh. 
  
I am also thankful to our Respected Member(P) and E.in.C.(TV) for showing their concern. 
  
Thanking you. 
  

Umesh Chandra Sharma, 
President,A.R.T.E.E., www.arteeindia.org  
Phones : +919871765714 
Sanghe Shakti [Strength lies in UNITY] 

 
On Sunday, October 13, 2013 9:59 PM, "sircar.j@gmail.com" <sircar.j@gmail.com> wrote: 
Thank you. I'll pass on your good words to all.  
On Dushera or Vijaya Dashami Day, let me wish you and all my colleagues at all places all the best! 
Our struggle against negative forces has begun and if the Almighty looks after our just cause, we will celebrate 
better on next Dushera: Jai Ho!  
God bless all my friends! Jawhar Sircar 
Sent from BlackBerry® on Airtel
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